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Dear Hornets, 
       
    We are now about a quarter of the way 
through the school year! Students received 
their report cards for the first marking period 
and their College Readiness Rubrics. 167 
students were rewarded with a breakfast for 
for making Honor Roll – that is over half the 
school. This time of year is always a great 
time for reflection—to look at what is 
important to us. For our students, we hope 
that their studies are the high 
priority.  Between now and the winter break, 
students should be advocating for 
themselves to get needed assistance to do 
well in their classes.  When the students 
return from the Thanksgiving Break, there 
will only be a short time before exams.  So 
now is the time to get the assignments,  
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                             
 
 
 
projects, and homework complete.  Students 
are reminded that it is their responsibility to 
take charge of their education!       
     Parents are reminded that they can 
monitor students’ grades, attendance, and 
discipline online on our HAC (Home Access 
Center) system or through Schoology.  Once 
teachers update the students’ grades, they 
can be easily accessed via the Internet at any 
time, using the issued password.  If parents 
are having trouble accessing students’ 
information, they should contact Mrs. 
Amoscita Rodriguez at 
Amoscita.rodriguez@echs.de.k12.us for 
assistance. Parents can contact teachers with 
questions via e-mail for a quick response or 
to request a conference. We look forward to 
a great holiday season!!! 

 

 

Homecoming 2016 – Blast from 
the Past 
 

 

Principal for a Day 
Ken Anderson 

 

 

 

Mr. Ken Anderson, Director of Entrepreneurial 
and Small Business Development for the 
Delaware Economic Development Office, was 
our Principal for the Day on Oct. 25. While 
shadowing Dr. Edney, Mr. Anderson was able 
to visit classrooms, attend teacher meetings, 
and go over to the University. 

 
HONOR ROLL HOTCAKES.  
 
Dr. Edney’s office and the atrium were transformed 
into flapjack factories as the PBS team made over 
250 pancakes and cooked over 250 sausage links. 
The Honor Roll breakfast platters were rounded out 
with juice and apple sauce. “…the feeling of pride 
about our achievement made the morning stand 
out,” said Jacob Akey, Grade 9.  
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This year, the Student Council chose Blast 
from the Past as the Homecoming 2016 
theme.  

Monday, Oct. 10, was our Think Pink Day for 
Breast Cancer awareness. Students and staff 
sported their best pink attire and accessories. 
Links of Love sale also began. Links are 
available for $1 and students can write the 
name of a survivor, someone who lost their 
battle, or a breast cancer fact. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday, Oct. 13, was not only Dr. Edney’s 
birthday, it was 60’s Day – Black Panthers,  

 
Thursday, Oct. 13, was not only Dr. Edney’s 
birthday, it was 60’s Day – Black Panthers, 
flower children, peace signs and dashikis 
filled the halls of ECHS. 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU 

Thank you to all parents and family members 
who helped make Homecoming 2016 a 
success. 

IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN JOINING THE PTSA, 
CONTACT DR. EDNEY 

 

 
Tuesday, Oct. 11, was 90s Day – Overalls, 
floral prints, jelly necklaces, athletic suits, 
Adidas – you name it, our students wore it! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Wednesday, Oct. 12, was 70s Day – hippies, 
afros, and bell bottoms were all over ECHS.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Friday, Oct 14, was Colors Day and our 
Homecoming Pep Rally. The band, chorus, 
dance team, step team, and the rest of the 
student body had a great time. The staff 
even got in on the fun with a dance contest! 

 

 

Saturday, Oct 15, started off with the parade 
where our Homecoming Court and student 
volunteers gave out 400 bags of candy and 
information about our school to parade-
watchers. 

 

The tailgate was on campus with the other 
organizations, and many students and 
parents were able to grab a burger, hot dog, 
chips, and a drink. 

The dance was from 7p.m. to 10p.m., and 
over 100 students attended. Our 
Homecoming Royalty was announced, and it 
was the perfect way to end an awesome 
Homecoming week. 

Homecoming 2016 
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  Health Care Made Simple – Westside Family Healthcare 

For those families who are finding it hard to find healthcare, we have an answer for you. Westside Family 
Healthcare Provides: 

 Medical care for adults 

 Pediatric care 

 Prenatal care 

 Mental and Behavioral Health 

 Dental care 

 Vaccines (immunizations) 

 Reduced cost medications 

 Social support 

 Nutrition counseling 

 Some on-site lab services 

 Language interpretation Services 

 Financial Aid & Healthcare.gov assistance for insurance.  

Evening and weekends appointments available. Visit www.westsidehealth.org for more information. 
Conveniently located in: Bear/New Castle, Dover, Middletown, Newark, Northeast Wilmington and Wilmington. 

Westside Family Healthcare is a non-profit community health center with a mission to provide equal access to 
quality care, regardless of the ability to pay. They work with patients hand in hand with providers to provide care 
that is tailored to fit your needs, lifestyle and culture. 

Benefits of Health Insurance 

1. Health costs can be high. Health insurance protects you from these high charges. For example, a trip to 

the emergency room can cost $2,000 without insurance and $50-$350 with insurance.   

2. Health insurance provides many free preventive-care services, which keep you healthier and save you 

money down the road. For example, vaccines without insurance can cost $25-$100 each. With insurance 

they are free.  

3. If you have health insurance you yearly costs are limited. Health insurance plans have an out-of-pocket 

maximum, which means that after you have spent a certain amount, your insurance will pay for 100% of 

covered essential benefits, no including you monthly premium.  

4. A co-pay is what you pay as your share of the cost for a medical service. Co-pays differ with different 

health plans. For example: a doctor’s visit could cost $200 and you only have to pay $20.  

5. Co-insurance is what you pay as your share of the cost of medical services after you pay any deductibles. 

Again, co-insurance differs for each plan.  

To schedule an appointment call  

 New Castle County - 302-472-8655 

 Kent & Sussex Counties – 302-678-2205 

http://www.westsidehealth.org/


HORNET HAPPENINGS | Issue # 3 4 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

Report Cards 
Students received report cards on Wednesday, 
Oct. 26. Please be sure to review your child’s 
grades and help them set goals for next quarter. 

College Readiness Rubric 
As part of our grade reporting, students are 
scored on the college readiness rubric to measure 
how ready they are for classes on campus. 
Students are evaluated in the areas of grades, 
attendance, behavior, collaboration, growth 
mindset, task management, participation, 
technology integration, time management, and 
work ethic. 

Links of Love 
Breast Cancer Awareness Links will be on sale for 
$1 apiece until Oct. 31. Parents can also help! The 
winning class will receive a breakfast. 

 
Stuff the Bus 
Advisories will be collecting non-perishable food 
items to be given to the DART/Food Bank of 
Delaware on November 7th. The winning class 
will receive a prize. 

Mock Elections 
Civics classes will conduct mock elections on Nov. 
1 and 2 during Advisory. How close will our results 
be to the actual election results? Be sure to ask 
your student about our process. 

PTSA Meeting – New Castle County  
We will hold the upstate meeting on Monday, 
Nov. 21 at 5:30 p.m. at the Bear Library. 
Participation through video conference will also 
be available so that parents from ALL counties 
can participate! 

Elections 
Picture Make-up Day 

Make-up Photos 

Josten’s will be here for picture make-ups on Nov. 
22. Photos are necessary for identification 
purposes in the eSchool system, however, 
package purchased are not required. 
 

Interim Progress Reports 
On Nov. 23, students will receive progress 
reports. Please review your child’s progress and 
help them set clear academic and behavioral 
goals.  
 

Thanksgiving Break Nov. 24-27 
School is in session Nov. 23. 

 

 

 

Fall Sports wrap up 
and Winter Sports begin 
  

 

WINTER SPORTS PARENT MEETING  
MONDAY, NOV. 7 AT 6:00. 

 
IF YOU CANNONT ATTEND, YOU CAN PARTICIPATE USING OUR 

FACEBOOK LIVE STREAM OR ZOOM VIDEO CONFERENCE PROGRAM 
https://zoom.us/j/8334489785 

 
IN ORDER TO BE ELIGIBLE TO PARTICIPATE IN SPORTS,  

STUDENTS MUST HAVE A 2.5 GPA . 

The inaugural season of Hornet 
Volleyball was a success!  Our 2016 
record does not reflect the knowledge 
learned about the game of 
volleyball.  Few people realize the 
strategy, offense, and defense that is 
requited to play at the high school 
level.  The commitment was so great 
we had to have both a Junior Varsity 
and a Freshman team.  Special thanks 
to Ynijah Copeland  and Eddie 
Kunzweiler for assisting the team at 
practices and games. I can’t wait to see 
that the future holds.  Go Hornets! 
 
Coach Flocco 

This 2016 season has been a great 
launch to our Cross Country 
program. Our student-athletes 
have EACH run a grueling 100 miles 
over this season! Initially these 
athletes could only run fewer than 2 
miles in 40 minutes. Now, they are 
pushing 3.125 miles in less than 30 
minutes with some athletes 
topping out at 24 minutes. Next 
season we are looking to push at 
more competitive times and would 
enjoy any new Hornet Spirit willing 
to join. 

Coach Sanchez 

 
 
 
 
 
To use zoom, type the hyperlink above, then select “Run” to download the program. 
 
You can also join a meeting without downloading the program by following the 
prompt on the screen. 
 
 

https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=zoom+meeting+logo&view=detailv2&&id=6D09271F6AA348FC62580F8BB3F97C8C5242144C&selectedIndex=0&ccid=zEMNv6DZ&simid=608025460308185073&thid=OIP.Mcc430dbfa0d934c74c6cceb5123b0f31o0
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Board of Directors 
 
Marsha Horton, Ph.D, 
President 
 
Rebecca Fox-Lykens, Ed.D., 
Secretary 
 
Denese Lindsey, Treasurer 
 
Members: 
John N. Austin, Ph.D. 
Lois Hobbs 
Charles S. McDowell, Esq. 
Robert Martin, Ed.D. 
Robert Dayton, Ph.D. 
LueAnn deCastro 
Danielle Watson 
Kimberly King 
Juanita Wilson 
 
Evelyn Edney, Ed.D.,  
Charter Director 
Ex officio Board Member, 
nonvoting 
 
Next Board Meeting: 
Nov. 10  
 
 

  

 
  

 

The teachers and the principal are using a system called Remind, where text messages go out to remind students 
of homework assignments or events in school. Parents can also receive these messages either for classes so they 
are seeing the same texts as their students or from the Principal to receive texts about school.  Just text to 81010 
and plug in the codes below as a text message. Then you will start receiving reminders: 

From the Principal 
@ECHSDSU  

From Mrs. Sara Gildon  
Economics: @echsecon  
Personal Finance: @echspf  
National Honor Society: @echsnhs   

For Ms. Charlotte Jordan 
Period 1: @satpreppd1  
Period 2: @satpreppd2  
Period 4: @imp1pd4  

For Bus-Specific Information 
@ECHSB1 for Bus 1  
@ECHSB2 for Bus 2  
@ECHSB4 for Bus 4  
@ECHSB7 for Bus 7  
@ECHSB8 for Bus 8  
@ECHSB9 for Bus 9 

 

From Mrs. Dara Savage  
@echseng9 (students) 
@echseng9P (parents)  
Period 5 Advisory @ 81217   

From Mr. Barry Young  
Period 1 Ant and Phy: @f8e07  
Period 2. Earth Science: @ 60f574  
Period 3. Earth Science:  @98973 
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